
 
November 27, 2006 

 
 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order  
this 27th day of November, 2006, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office 
Building, by Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County 
Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Saundra DeSelms, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Member F. DeWayne Beggs was absent at roll call and Member Denise Heavner was absent. 
 
Others present were:  Christine Brannon, Tammy Howard, Denise Ellison, Eddie Thomason, 
and John Murrell. 
 
Member F. DeWayne Beggs entered the meeting during the roll call to approve the minutes. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of November 13, 2006, and there 
being no additions or corrections, Rhonda Hall moved that the minutes be approved.  
Saundra DeSelms seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Dorinda Harvey moved, seconded by Rhonda Hall, to approve the 2007 Schedule of 
Meetings.  
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
A brief discussion took place about the Governor’s Executive Order declaring November 16, 
2007, as a one time only State Holiday. 
 
F. DeWayne Beggs moved, seconded by Bill Graves, to approve the following Transfers of 
Appropriation: 
 
 a. From Sheriff’s Revolving Fund Maintenance and Operations, CFBRE2,  
                        $15,000.00, to Sheriff’s Revolving Fund Personal Services, CFBRE1A. 
 



Page 2 – Minutes – November 27, 2006 

 b. From Sheriff’s Lease/Purchase, B5, $5,000.00, to Sheriff’s Capital Outlay,  
                        B3. 
 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Saundra DeSelms brought up the fact that when people smoke on the west side of the 
building, that smoke comes into her office through the windows. 
Dorinda Harvey asked if the county could not make all county facilities non-smoking? 
Leroy Krohmer stated we would get some static from the Judges because they have wanted 
the Commissioners to make a smoke room for them outside. 
Different Board Members spoke about where people are now smoking and a place being 
designated as a smoking area.  The Board also discussed whether the law stated twenty-five 
(25) feet from a door or twenty-five (25) feet away from the building. 
This would be a Commissioners decision as they are in charge of the buildings. 
 
Christmas Dinner was discussed and this year it will be December 11, and the County 
Assessor’s Office will host it. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Dorinda Harvey moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  F. DeWayne Beggs seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 


